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Procurement has long frustrated commissioners wanting to collaborate with purpose-
aligned, public benefit partners. E3M’s ground-breaking publication of 2016, “The Art of the 
Possible,” was notably influential in breaking down myths and perceptions about process-
driven procurement and regulations as a barrier to commissioning for social value. 
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But for many commissioners, the question of “how” remained. E3M has observed a common 
pattern whenever a public authority or a social enterprise proposes a partnership-based 
approach. Once local authority or other commissioners are in support of such an approach, 
and are in discussion with progressive, purpose-aligned partners, momentum grinds to a 
sudden halt when someone shouts “stop – there’s a procurement issue.” 
 
In response E3M launched the online, free to access, Procurement to Partnership Toolkit, 
containing multiple case studies of Public Service Community Partnerships, including in 
Oldham, Croydon, Plymouth, Leicestershire and elsewhere. 
 

 
 
The case studies cover a range of service areas. They demonstrate that procurement rules 
have long offered the opportunity to embrace innovation, build partnerships and prioritise 
social purpose and social value. 
 
“It is not necessary to prioritise procedure and process above purpose,” says E3M’s Jonathan 
Bland, "By embracing the enabling, permissive and flexible nature of public contracts 
regulations, these exciting, innovative and impactful partnerships have brought the ‘Art of 
the Possible’ to life.” 
 
The case studies are accompanied within the Toolkit by a set of five “Fundamental 
Correctives” for practical innovation and reform in public services. Toolkit users have 
mapped their own initiatives against these correctives. 
 
It also includes example documentation and processes – practical models and outlines 
including a set of social value imperatives: conditions of qualification to participate in the 
provision of public services for public benefit. These were used by Oldham Council in its 
invitation to tender for its pioneering Innovation Partnership. 
 
The Toolkit also offers users the opportunity to put questions to a panel of experts and 
features webinar recordings. It is available at https://e3m.org.uk/from-procurement-to-
partnership-a-practical-toolkit-for-commissioners  
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For further information contact: 
Jonathan Bland 
Managing Director, Social Business International/E3M 
Jonathan.Bland@socialbusinessint.com | 020 3372 2878 | www.e3m.org.uk  
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